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Welcome to NWKFHS Sevenoaks Branch. In addition to the 
talks, we have a number of interesting tables for you to 
browse. These include a bookstall, old magazines and 
journals, exchange journals and a reference book library. Plus 
don't forget to take a look at our notice board.  

The books from our library may be borrowed at no charge and 
the magazines are a snip at 20 pence each. You might just 
find the publication or book you are looking for.  

Do visit our computer help desk where Karina will make every 
effort to assist with your family history brick wall. 

Meetings are held on the second Thursday of the month 
at Sevenoaks Community Centre, Otford Road Sevenoaks, 
TN14 5DN. Doors open at 7.15pm, meeting starts at 8pm. 
There is free car parking - and refreshments are available. 

We welcome visitors and new members, and we aspire to 
offer all the helpful advice that you might need, we hope you 
enjoy your visit.  

Guests we appreciate a £1.00 donation to the society's funds. 
_________________________________________________

  9TH MARCH         THIS EVENING’S TALK –  
 
       “Ightham Mote – Life Upstairs and Downstairs” 

 

Heather Woodward of the National Trust is our guest 
speaker this evening. A retired Teacher she now 
speaks on an array of subjects, featuring the social 

history side of the stories.   
NEWS ITEMS  
Who Do You Think You Are? Live! Ticket Offer for the NEC Birmingham, 6-8 April 2017 - Buy two tickets for £26.00 (usual cost £16.00 
per ticket), Quote: SOG2426. The Society of Genealogists will run its extensive programme of talks by leading genealogists over the 
course of the three day show. There will be a choice of over 80 different talks to attend covering a vast array of subjects. The society’s 
‘Ask the Experts’ area will provide an opportunity to get some one-to-one guidance on your family history research. To book tickets call 
0844 873 7330 or visit: www.whodoyouthinkyouarelive.com  
Usual ticket cost calls cost 7p per minute plus network extras. A £2.25 transaction fee applies. Two for £26 offer ends 3 April  
TheGenealogist database has added over 282,000 individuals to its parish records collections of Essex, Cumberland, and Norfolk. The 
earliest material dates from 1672. Also added are more War Memorial Records (over 350,000 searchable records from London, Cumbria, 

Berkshire, Warwickshire and Suffolk, Perth, Australia and the Province of Saskatchewan in Canada). Fully searchable by name, 
researchers can read transcriptions and see images of the dedications that commemorate soldiers who have fallen in the Boer War, WW1 
and various other conflicts. Website www.thegenealogist.org.uk   
FindMyPast has launched an index to admission registers from 1774 to 1846 for Northampton General Hospital, founded in 1744 the 
hospital has treated vast numbers of patients from Northampton and the surrounding area. Over 126,000 records appear, providing 
transcripts of the information in the original manuscripts. This source can tell you of important incidents in the lives of ancestors and 
relations. For instance if the patient was the victim of a newsworthy accident or crime - you may be able to find further details in a report 
in a newspaper, such as the "Northampton Mercury". Scanned and indexed images of this and many other periodicals are 
available elsewhere on the FindMyPast site, http://www.findmypast.co.uk. See more about the history of Northampton Hospital on its 
own website: http://www.northamptongeneral.nhs.uk    
EVENTS 
 
Now until 5th July - The Londoners: Portraits of a Working City, c.1447 to 1980- LMA -40 Northampton Rd, EC1R 0HB 
Hundreds of thousands of faces - images of born Londoners and more transient visitors - are preserved forever in our archive collections.  
Free Drop in - Time All Day – for more information visit www.eventbrite.co.uuk or contact 020 7332 3851  
29th March – Tracing Your Ancestors through Local History Records - The Society of Genealogists, 14 Charterhouse 
Buildings, Goswell Rd. EC1M 7BA 
Most of us who have been involved in researching our ancestors have a couple of centuries or more worth of names, dates and places, 
but these are merely the bare bones of ancestral history. Working on the basis that 'No man is an island' to quote poet John Donne, we 
can learn more about them by examining their surroundings. What was life like in the places associated with them - the schools, 
churches, workplaces, villages or towns? What events did they witness, talk about or which shaped their lives? An examination of local 
history resources can go a long way to understand more about their lives, but there are also pitfalls which may ensnare the unwary. This 
talk examines the relevant sources and how to make the most of them. Speaker: Dr Jonathan Oates. Time 1400-1500 – £8.00.   

 

Kent Events 
 

16th March – The History of Maidstone– Leigh & District Historical Society, Small Village Hall, High Street, Leigh, Nr 
Tonbridge TN11 8RL  
Speaker Peter Batty – 8pm start, non-members £2.00 
 
31st March – The East Coast Floods Jan31st/1st Feb 1953 - Kemsing Heritage Centre, St Edith Hall, High Street, Kemsing, 
Kent TN15 6NA - Speaker Bronwen Sadler. Time 7.30pm, non-members £2.50  
 
4th April – Henry VIII - Crowborough & District Historical Society, Pine Grove, Crowborough TN6 1FE – Tony, dressed in full 
court costume, will give us his hilarious, and sometimes provocative, version of life in the Tudor Court, with his portrayal of Henry VIII – 
Speaker Tony Harris – 8pm start, non-members £4.00 

  

  

OTHER BRANCH MEETINGS  

BROMLEY 

18th MARCH – London Maps 

Plus Annual Meeting 

Speaker ALAN RUSTON 
  

DARTFORD 
1ST APRIL – Old Swanley (or Up The Junction)  

Plus Annual Meeting 

Speaker KEITH WITMORE 

NEXT BRANCH MEETING 
 

13th APRIL 

Commonwealth War Graves  

Visits and much more 

Speaker: DON DONCASTER 

http://www.whodoyouthinkyouarelive.com/
http://www.thegenealogist.org.uk/
http://www.findmypast.co.uk/
http://www.northamptongeneral.nhs.uk/
http://www.eventbrite.co.uuk/
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Interesting Kent –  
 
Did you know that the only church in the world that can boast all 
its stained-glass windows were created by Marc Chagall is All 
Saints in Tudeley near Tonbridge. The artist was originally 
commissioned in the early 1960s to commemorate the daughter of 
Sir Henry d’Avigdor-Goldsmid, who had died in a boating accident. 
Chagall took as his inspiration Psalm 8, verses 4 to 8. He then 
continued with the project, the last magnificent window installed in 
the medieval building in 1985, the year of Chagall’s death. 
 
Did you know that the first motor show in Britain (and possibly 
the world) was held on October 15 1895 in that rather racy spot 
Tunbridge Wells. The event, organised by the local mayor, took 
place on the Agricultural Showground there. It boasted a grand 
total of five vehicles, one of them a Peugeot belonging to Mayor 
David Salomons, but still attracted the gentlemen of the press and 
several hundred visitors.    
 
Did you know that St Edmund’s in Dover is the smallest church in  

Britain, still in regular use. The chapel was built in 1262 to serve 
pilgrims arriving in Dover en route to Canterbury to worship at the 
shrine of St Thomas Becket. 
 
Did you know that the village of Chiddingstone near Sevenoaks is 
unique in that with the exception of church and castle it is entirely 
owned by the National Trust. Its Tudor architecture has meant the 
settlement regularly attracts film crews: Elizabeth R used it for 
obvious reasons; other productions partly shot there include A 
Room with a View and a version of Wind in the Willows. 
 
Did you know that the lych gate at St George’s Church  
Beckenham is reputed to be the oldest in England and dates from 
the 13th Century. A lych gate with its little pitched roof adds a 
definite tone to a churchyard, but it was not originally for 
decoration – lych is from the Saxon word for corpse: bodies for 
burial would be brought in their shrouds to shelter beneath the 
gate’s roof, from which point the priest would take control of the 
rest of the funeral. 
 
 

Source: http://www.information-britain.co.uk/countydidyouknow.php?county=20  05.03.2017
 
 

 

 ` 
Mothers Day - Did you know celebrations of mothers and motherhood can be traced back to the ancient Greeks and 
Romans, who held festivals in honour of the mother goddesses Rhea and Cybele, but the clearest modern precedent for 
Mother’s Day is the early Christian festival known as “Mothering Sunday.” Once a major tradition in the United Kingdom 

and parts of Europe, this celebration fell on the fourth Sunday in Lent and was originally seen as a time when the faithful 
would return to their “mother church”—the main church in the vicinity of their home—for a special 
service. Over time the Mothering Sunday tradition shifted into a more secular holiday, and children 

would present their mothers with flowers and other tokens of appreciation. This custom eventually 
faded in popularity before merging with the American Mother’s Day in the 1930s and 1940s.  

And Did You Know? More phone calls are made on Mother’s Day than any other day of the year. These chats 

with Mum often cause phone traffic to spike by as much as 37 percent.  Source: http://www.history.com 5.03.2017   
A message from Hilary Waters:    SOCIETY TRIPS 2017 
After last year’s successful visit to the   Valley Museum & Edenbridge I am currently in the process of looking into the possibility of 2 
trips this year.  In December the speaker at the Dartford Branch meeting was Patricia Mortlock who, as a member of the Tonbridge 
Historical Society, gives guided walks around the town.  I have also approached Chris Bull, last month’s speaker, for a tour around 
Gravesend as this is the 400th anniversary of Pocohontas death. 
I am aiming for the Tonbridge trip to be in either April or May & Gravesend to be in September or October & both will be mid-week. 
Like the Edenbridge visit you will be expected to make your own way to the arranged meeting points but more information will be 
given when details are being finalised.  As both tour guides are professionals we will have to fit in with their availability.  I will keep you 
updated with further developments so watch this space.  Hilary Waters, Dartford Branch.    

THE NWKFHS 39
TH

 GENERAL MEETING AND FAMILY HISTORY DAY 

To be held on Saturday 22th April 2017 at West Heath School, Ashgrove Road, Sevenoaks TN13 1SR.  

We are delighted that again we have been able to obtain another prestigious venue for this ĈôðāˑĂ !'- - West Heath School. 
If you are joining us for Lunch and / or Tea it is essential that you book in advance and return the booking form- 

showing your choice of main meal - by the 18th of March at Branch Meetings and 20th March by post, with your payment. 

You are welcome, of course, to bring your own lunch.   

See the notice board or visit our website for more information.  

So donôt miss out and book your place now; we look forward to seeing you there...   
 

 
ON THIS DAY  
      MARCH 9th is the 68TH day of the year in the Gregorian calendar; 297 days remain until the end of the year.     
    
1562 Kissing in public banned in Naples (punishable by death) 
1566 David Rizzio, the private secretary to Mary I of Scotland, is murdered in the Palace of Holyroodhouse, Edinburgh, Scotland 
1796 Napoléon Bonaparte (26) marries his first wife, Joséphine de Beauharnais (32) 
1822 Charles Graham of NY granted first US patent for artificial teeth 
1834 French Foreign Legion is founded 

1892 Birth of Vita Sackville-West, English author, poet, and gardener (d. 1962) 
1946 Bolton Wanderers stadium disaster at Burnden Park, Bolton, England, kills 33 and injures hundreds more 
1959 The Barbie doll makes its debut at the American International Toy Fair in New York 
1961 Sputnik 9 successfully launches, carrying a human dummy nicknamed Ivan Ivanovich 
2011 Space Shuttle Discovery makes its final landing after 39 flights   
NWKFHS PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION FOR THE 2018 CALENDAR - We need new images for the next calendar, which is our 
3rd to raise funds for the Society. Photographs of places that reflect North West Kent, including the area formerly covered by Tunbridge 
Wells FHS, and/or family history interests. Members may enter up to ten photos, generally in landscape mode, but at least one to be in 
portrait mode to be considered for the front cover. Full details are in the March journal 
and on our notice board. Here are some of the details:  

Á Must be your own work  
Á Digital image preferred, minimum 300 dpi 
Á Colour or black and white prints should be 8 by 5 inches 
Á Closing date for entries will be 30th June 2016 

The Sevenoaks Committee 

Branch Chair - Barbara Attwaters 

Committee Members 

Christina Barnett, Debbie Hill, Karina 

Jackson, Norma Holmden, Robert Barnett, 

Bernie Wilkins, Barbara Stead, Sandra 

Marchant 

http://www.information-britain.co.uk/countydidyouknow.php?county=20
http://www.history.com/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gregorian_calendar

